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1. Recently released ALCOAST 253/13 formally changes the name of the AUXCHEF 

program to the Auxiliary Food Services (AUXFS) program, and the title of qualification 

is changed to Auxiliary Food Service Specialist (AUXFS). It also addresses AUXFS 

health record verification requirements, including the requirement for all current AUXFS 

to have their qualification records updated by October 1, 2013. Please read it at: 

http://www.uscg.mil/announcements/.  

 

2. Auxiliary Food Service Specialists are authorized assignment to duty to support and 

augment dining facilities at Coast Guard units under the AUXFS program. When 

available, AUXFS should be considered first for provision of food service support at 

Auxiliary functions. However, nothing in the AUXFS program or the Auxiliary Manual, 

COMDTINST M16790.1 (series), prohibits Auxiliarists who are not qualified as AUXFS 

from providing food service support at such functions.  

 

3. The purpose of this list is to keep Auxiliarists as well as all other interested parties 

abreast of current developments, policies, manuals, etc. All information contained herein 

and linked is OFFICIAL policy and information.  

http://www.uscg.mil/announcements/

